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Queensdale School Council Meeting Minutes
Monday November 21, 2016, Library 6:00 pm

Approved

In Attendance: Susan Griffin, Leigh Wilson, Jayne Jennings, Mark Simpson, Leanne Friesen, Charlotte Garay, Julie Jacobs (staff), Gord Carey (Principal), Rob Stringer (staff), Heather Taylor, Jennifer Iscoe, Sarah Warry-Poljanski, Stefanie Sheils

Call to Order

Welcome and Introductions

1. Approval of Agenda

No additions.

2. Approval of Minutes October 17, 2016

A clarification that the February meeting will be on February 13 due to family day. 

Moved by Stefanie Sheils and seconded by Sarah Warry-Poljanski that the minutes from October 17 be accepted as distributed. CARRIED. 

3. Rain Garden Presentation from Green Venture and BARC (Bay Area Restoration Council)

This is a project happening in several schools. 

What is a Rain Garden? 

A native plant garden with a depression, like a shallow bowl in the middle, designed to capture rain water. Rain gardens are designed to minimize the pollution and runoff going into our creeks and river. It is not a pond. After a storm, the water may stay up to 48 hours, but it does not remain a standing body of water. Up to 9-12 inches deep. 

Why build a rain garden? 

· Water quality

· Habitat creation

· Control runoff

· Improve aesthetics

· Environmental and watershed stewardship

· Powerful tool to make connections to the environment

· Students are active participants in increasing urban water quality through planting and education

The team determined the area where we get the most runoff; already near a storm drain. It is near the kindergarten entrance. It’s a very gentle depression - children cannot fall in. 

Plants are chosen strategically based on water needs for plants, and are native plants only. 

(Black eyed susan, False Indigo, Wild Columbine, Great Blue Lobelia, Purple Cone Flower, Switchgrass). They will work with the board to manage allergy concerns. The plant selection includes plants that will each grow at some point through the year. 

Mr. Stringer’s class will be the “champions” and then become teachers and trainers for future years - “train the trainer” model. 

There is a half day program that teaches stormwater management for the school. This includes a walk around the neighbour, looking for storm drains and rain barrels. The kids then build the rain garden. 

Maintenance includes: 

· Regular watering until the plants establish

· Periodic weeding as needed

· Cutting back of perennial plant material in spring

· Hardwood mulch may need to be added every 2-3 years to keep the absorption levels in the ideal range (purchased and added by the school) 

They provide a detailed maintenance plan. 

They are looking for six parent volunteers willing to dig the garden. We may need to discuss putting in some temporary fencing when its first planted, though typically they don’t do a full fence. 

One idea is each class painting a rock that they add to the garden, which adds to the sense of ownership. 

Moved by Charlotte Garay and seconded by Heather Taylor that school council officially endorse the rain garden program. CARRIED. 

4. Principal’s Report

The elementary students had a great day at the Bulldogs game last week. There were over 12,000 students in attendance. 

Observations in FDK classes are wrapping up. There will be a new reporting system starting next year, involving a report card for Kindergarten students in the fall. 

Three goals: reading by the end of grade one, improvement in math, positive climate and well being. 

I. Kindergartens (into grade one and two as needed) are focussing on a new phonetics program, called “dibels.” It helps teachers determine what specific areas with which children are struggling, and together they come up with strategies to help in these areas. 

II. The juniors and seniors are going to be working on math strategies. The goal is to have 70% of our students reaching Level III for EQAO math. We hope to change the whole attitude towards math. This is a province wide initiative. 

III. Staff may do a survey with students. We want to get a handle on the areas where children may not be feeling safe. We also want to be sure our newcomers to the country feel they belong at the school and know where to get help if they need it. 

We will be working on transition from grade eight to grade nine - this will be the first time we have had to do this at Queensdale. There are a number of information nights, which will be described on the website. Please sign up for the website to receive notifications. 

5. Teachers’ Report

No official report this month, but in general there is a sense that everyone is thinking about getting ready for the holidays. This includes getting ready for the assembly, etc. They will be letting people know the dates for assemblies soon.

6. Co-Chairs’ Report

Charlotte and Stefanie went to a workshop last week to learn about how school councils are run, which they found useful. There is a network called Yammer that helps people know what’s happening in different schools and learn from each other. There is low participation at this point, but they hope to increase it. There are different groups that people can join based on areas of entrance. If people wish to be part of this, Stefanie, Charlotte or Gord can add people to the group and an invitation would be received via email.

There is some flexibility around how the constitution is used and so on. If there is interest, we could form a subcommittee around this, or people could share ideas on ways they think things should run. Please email the Queensdale account to share thoughts or express interest. 

7. Treasurer’s Report

Treasurer’s report presented by Stefanie as Amy could not attend. 

We have received the Green Apple Grant in the amount of $1000 from Metro. 

We were not able to get popcorn donated for the movie night. 

Moved by Stefanie Sheils and seconded by Jayne Jennings that we use money from Samko fundraiser to pay for expenses of snack for the movie night. CARRIED. 

This year there will not be a raffle at the Holiday Bazaar. We may not make as much money on the bazaar, but we need to allocate funds. Recommended that we increase the cost of pictures with Santa to $10 to create some more revenue. 

Moved by Jayne Jennings and seconded by Leigh Wilson that proceeds from the holiday bazaar go towards back playground improvements. CARRIED. 

We discussed ideas such as: 

· Increasing shade in the playground

· Adding painted games on the concrete

· Benches

For the recipe book, we will ask the teachers for some feedback on what they need in terms of what we can direct the money towards. 

8. Parents Reaching Out Grant Workshops

We have received a parent reaching out grant in the amount of $1000 and now need to decide which workshops to provide. 

As part of Youth Coach Global, Mr. Stringer presents a number of different types of workshops. A list was provided of some of the more popular options that might be of interest to parents. These are about 90 minutes long. Cost is usually $450 a session, but Mr. Stringer is willing to lead three for $1000, or do two at a reduced rate. 

Moved by Stefanie Sheils and seconded by Susan Griffin that we provide the workshops “What’s Your Style?” and “Know Your Brain, Change Your Life” before the end of this school year, and a third workshop (topic to be determined) in the fall of 2017. CARRIED. 

9. Parent Engagement Subcommittee

The specific mandate of this subcommittee will be to better engage parents in the school. People interested include: 

· Charlotte Garay

· Sarah Warry-Poljanski

Stefanie will contact Sarah and help her connect to some of the interested parents.

10. Upcoming Events

Holiday Bazaar 

There will be an alternative craft option for students who do not wish to participate in the bazaar. 

It will be held on December 14-16. The subcommittee is Riann K, Mandy Smith, and Aunika Hinks. They will be sending out requests for help soon.

11. Any other Business

Students managing pizza, subs, and milk is going well. 

There was $1000 raised from the vegetable sale. Food must be picked up on the day it arrives; Jennifer Iscoe offered to talk to Neighbour to Neighbour to pick up food that may not get picked up.

12. Next Meeting Date Monday January 16, 2017


Adjournment 

